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Here are your elected officials for 2014:

Assessors‑ James Hicks (3);

Board of Health‑ John Hillman and Claudia Philips (3);

Constable‑ Brian Emond (3);

Finance Committee- Greg Woodard and Tom Powers (3); Philip Carter (appointed);
Library Trustees‑ Lisa Sullivan-Werner and Rachel Flint (3);
Assistant Moderator‑ Fay Zipkowitz (1);

Planning Board‑ Jean Bergstrom and Steve Freedman (5);

School Committee‑ Kip Fonsh and Bethany Seeger; Audra Goscenski (appointed);
Select Board‑ Julie Shively (3) and Tom Hankinson (2);
Tree Warden‑ Will Stratford (1).
(((
Notes From Around Town

( Harvest Festival will be held on October 17, 2015.
Questions? Suggestions? Want to sign up early - to volunteer, to reserve table space, to jumpstart your thinking?  Contact Tanya at LevHarvestFest@aol.com  or, hopefully soon, harvestfestival@leverett.net
NEWSLETTER DEADLINES

     1 October 2015

1 December 2015
Send news items and solar panels to: Lisa Stratford     P.O. Box 300, Leverett, MA 01054. Call 548-9150 for information and guidelines. 
Email:  townclerk@leverett.ma.us
FROM THE SELECT BOARD
We welcome Tom Hankinson as the newest member of the Selectboard.  He was elected on May 2 at Town Meeting to serve two years remaining in the term of Rich Brazeau, who decided after his reelection last year that he could not serve a full term. Tom will also serve as Selectboard representative on the Town's Emergency Planning Team. Tom left his seat on the Finance Committee, which will be filled by a joint vote of that Committee and the Selectboard. A candidate volunteered for the Finance Committee seat shortly after the close of Town Meeting.

The Broadband Committee, in conjunction with the Project Manager, continues to monitor the network build as it nears the final stages. The Committee reports that as of mid-May, more than 300 locations were connected and lit. June 30 is the date for "substantial completion" of the build. The Committee recently hosted an information session for representatives from ten towns in the region considering their own "last mile" builds. 

In mid-April, the Selectboard appointed the Board of the Leverett Municipal Light Plant (LMLP), which shall be the custodian of LeverettNet—the Town's fiber-optic broadband network.  Appointed were Denzel Hankinson for 6 years; Tom Powers for 4 years; and Peter d'Errico for 2 years. Only the initial appointments are staggered; subsequent appointments will be for full 6 year-terms. The Selectboard had been serving as the LMLP Board. Now that LeverettNet is active and nearing completion, the LMLP has operational and financial responsibilities. Though independent of town government, the LMLP is a municipal entity and its meetings are posted and open to the public.
Other appointments made recently by the Selectboard include Judy Weinthaler, Affordable Housing Trust; Robert Schmid, Leverett representative to the Central Franklin Veteran's Services District; Ananda Larson, Transfer Station Coordinator and Macaylla Silver and Samuel Karlin as Transfer Station Supervisors. In conjunction with the School Committee, the Board appointed Audra Goscenski to fill a vacancy on the School Committee. Each of these appointments brings a skilled and dedicated person to an important position in Town administration. 

In late April, the Board heard concerns from residents about proposed herbicide spraying along utility lines in Town. The Board followed up with a referral to the Board of Health for enforcement of their regulation prohibiting it.  For the area in question, herbicide use is subject not only to Board of Health regulations, but also to the terms of a conservation restriction applying to the lands under the power lines.

The Board heard and supported a proposal from members of the Leverett Recreation Commission to apply for a state grant to create a pavilion with gazebo and BBQ area along the eastern edge of land between the Elementary School and Library. The Commission hopes to work with the Conway School of Landscape Design and will consult with the Library, the School, and other groups to develop a plan to submit to the Community Preservation Committee for a local match to the state grant. 

A review of the Town website will begin soon, under the guidance of Dan Williams, Nancy Paulin, and Lisa Stratford. Please send your suggestions for website design and functionality, as well as notices of glitches, to Lisa at Selectboard@leverett.ma.us for their consideration.

Peter d'Errico, for the Selectboard

(((
ANNUAL HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE COLLECTION

The Franklin County Solid Waste District is holding its annual hazardous waste collection on Saturday, October 3rd, concurrently at GCC Main Campus and Orange Transfer Station. 

     This collection provides residents an opportunity to dispose of hazardous items such as leftover oil-based paints, stains, thinners, household cleaners, pesticides, pool chemicals, motor oil, antifreeze, fluorescent lamps, automobile batteries, and other household chemicals.  For a complete list of acceptable items, see: www.franklincountywastedistrict.org/hazwasteday.html.

To participate, residents must pre-register between August 25th and September 24th. Registration forms will be available in local newspapers, at town offices, transfer stations, and at: www.franklincountywastedistrict.org/
hazardouswaste.html

     This collection event is free for residents of most towns (call for more info.) Businesses will be charged for disposal.  

     For more information, please call (413) 772-2438, email: info@franklincountywastedistrict.org, or visit: www.franklincountywastedistrict.org.  MA Relay for the hearing impaired: 711 or 1-800-439-2370 (TTY/TDD).  The District is an equal opportunity provider.
FALL “Clean Sweep” Bulky Waste Collection


Save the date: Fall “Clean Sweep” Bulky Waste Day: October 24th from 9 a.m. to 12 noon.  The three drop-off sites are: the Buckland Recreation Facility on Rt. 112 South, the Northfield Highway Garage, and the Whately Transfer Station. Bring tires, appliances, scrap metal, mattresses, construction debris, computers and equipment, televisions, propane gas tanks, and other large items. You can also bring clean and dry (bagged) textiles and books for free reuse or recycling. New in 2015: Bring bulky rigid plastics for recycling. Materials will be recycled whenever possible. Disposal fees listed at: www.franklincountywastedistrict.org/cleansweep.html
For more information, contact the Franklin County Solid Waste District:  ;www.franklincountywastedistrict.org.  413-772-2438, MA Relay for the hearing impaired: 711 or 1-800-439-2370 (TTY/TDD). 
The District is an equal opportunity provider.

Civil War Cooperative Project
Leverett Elementary School, Leverett Historical Commission and the Field Family Museum have been working together over the last two years on Leverett’s role in the Civil War.  Sixth graders have visited the town’s cemeteries looking for graves of those who fought in the Civil War. The initial focus was on the Chestnut Hill, Moore’s Corner, Depot Road and East Leverett Cemeteries.
Taking that information, the students went to the Town Hall and searched historical records for information on the soldiers and toured the Field Family Museum to view Civil War artifacts that are in the collection.  At the May 9th Commemoration of the Civil War in Leverett, the students presented their research findings and previewed their Leverett History website.  Future sixth grade students will continue researching and adding information to the website.
Residents who have additional information about any of the soldiers may contact either Alyson Bull or Karin Gravina at the elementary school. The website can be viewed at leveretthistory.weebly.com
Karin Gravina, Technology Teacher, Alyson Bull, Grade 6 Teacher, Susan Mareneck, Historical Commission, Edie Field, Field Family Museum

LEVERETT HISTORICAL COMMISSION

The Historical Commission thanks go to: Lisa Stratford, Margie McGinnis, DeeAnn Civello, the Selectboard (members of which helped create the set for May 9th event in Town Hall); Edie Field and the Historical Society; the Leverett Elementary School 6th Grade Students and their teachers Alyson Bull and Karin Gravina who did research on Leverett’s Civil War Veterans and presented it beautifully in person and on the website they created (leveretthistory@weebly.com);  Brad Hendricks, Leverett resident re-enactor extraordinaire who set up camp across from Town Hall and taught us all much about a soldier’s life; the Congregational Church members, who generously allowed him to use the King Lot for the encampment;  Ashley Blais, our wonderful Library Director, who was indispensable at the April 12th reading of the Watson Civil War Letters; Dan Bennett who did the reading and insightful commentary; and Julie Shively who provided much-needed IT support that day; as well as all the parents and residents who attended the events commemorating Leverett in the Civil War era this year! 

A special thanks goes to Liesel de Boor and her stellar “Hallowed Ground” staged reading cast (Danyell Erving, Ben Finn, Caitlyn Griffin, Dennis Quinn, Robyn Sutton-Fernandez, Jim Nutter), the talented sound designer (Amy Altadonna), scenery artist (Ashley Fortin), composer of original music (Peter de Boor), trumpet player (Faythe Turner), who all made the evening performance of Laura Harrington’s play on May 9 at Town Hall such a memorable and moving event!  We are especially grateful for the patience of the Leverett Cultural Council (Carole King/Ruth West) who took a chance on the staged reading.

We also want to hear from residents about what they would like to do regarding the National Register designation of Moore’s Corner, North Leverett Center and East Leverett.  Stay tuned for some dates to convene neighborhood conversations. 

Follow-up with “Roving Archivist” Rachel Onuf, to make sure that Leverett’s historical record in digital format continues.  In the coming year, we will be exploring <DigitalCommonwealth.org>, as well as other options.

If you are interested in any of these topics, have expertise to share, or would like to propose an additional focus for our efforts (someone has already mentioned the Centennial of World War One which is under way, and as the Leverett Historical Society has some wonderful diaries from that era, our local history offers us more than just a military perspective), please join us!  Our next meeting will be Monday, June 22, 2015, 7pm at Jackson Hill Cemetery.    Have a great summer!

Susan Mareneck, for the Leverett Historical Commission 
Board of Health


The Board of Health, working with the Tobacco Free Community Partnership, has developed regulations for the sale and use of tobacco products in Leverett. The new tobacco sales regulations for the Town of Leverett went into effect on April 1, 2015. In summary, the sale of cigarettes is restricted to persons over 21 years of age, and sales of alternative nicotine delivery products of single cigarettes are prohibited. The complete regulations are on the Town website under “Board of Health.”

Leverett’s only sales point of cigarettes is the Village Coop and they have been very helpful and supportive in our efforts.

The Board of Health is now chaired by Michael Fair, longtime member. I will continue to monitor the Board of Health answering service and return phone calls. If you have questions or are in need of Board of Health programs or permits or copies of documents, please call 413-548-1022, x1 and leave a message. The Board of Health meets on the 1st and 3rd Mondays every month at 7:00 pm in the Town Hall. 
At our meeting on May 4, 2015, the Leverett Board of Health discussed the drug overdose epidemic in our area. We agreed that no town is immune, regardless of whether addiction is due to illegally purchased drugs, or those prescribed by health care providers. Although we realize that addressing this problem requires many approaches, we felt that one critical component is a change in access to treatment. Regardless of insurance or residence status, treatment of addiction should be available upon request. No one should be denied this critical service, nor told they need to wait for an opening. This model (treatment on demand) is currently in use for women in labor and about to give birth. No hospital will deny admission for women without insurance or without legal residence. All are admitted and cared for. Whether it is the addicted client, or mother and baby, lives are at stake, and all should be treated with compassion. Please contact your local representatives to express your concern.

“We’re the Best” The April 2015 supplement to the Daily Hampshire Gazette entitled “Recycle, Reduce, Reuse” has information about trash disposal and recycling in Hampshire and Franklin Counties. Leverett is listed in the top category of recycling vs. trash disposed.  We disposed of fewer than 750 lbs of trash per household in 2013 (pg. 27 of the supplement) which reflects the success of our recycling programs at our Transfer Station. Many thanks to all past and current Transfer Station staff who help us with our “due diligence” to the planet.
Fay Zipkowitz for the Board of Health

COMMUNITY PRESERVATION COMMITTEE REPORT
       At the May 2015 Town Meeting, the Town approved all three projects recommended by the Community Preservation Committee.  Residents voted to approve the transfer of $160,000 of Community Preservation funds to the Affordable Housing Trust, which will use the funds to assist qualified income eligible buyers to purchase an affordable home in Leverett.   Houses acquired through this project will be permanently restricted to income-eligible buyers, and will become part of the stock of affordable homes in Leverett.  

      The second project approved was for the allocation of $8,620 to the Leverett Crafts and Arts to aid it in obtaining a “Building Master Plan/Historic Structures Report,” which will help to inform future rehabilitation and improvements to the LCA.  The third approved project was for $2,398 to pay for the cleaning, conservation, and illumination of the portrait of Governor John Leverett.  Look for his return to the walls of Town Hall following his spiffing-up in Williamstown.

A SHORT HISTORY OF THE COMMUNITY PRESERVATION ACT IN LEVERETT:


The Town of Leverett voted to accept the Community Preservation Act in 2002, and formally created the Community Preservation Committee.  Towns adopting the CPA had the choice of imposing a tax surcharge of between 1 and 3 %.  At that time, Leverett residents approved the CPA surcharge of 3%.   Since Leverett’s acceptance of the CPA, the Town has received each year from the state, a 100% match of the revenues raised by the Town surcharge.  Last year, Leverett was one of fewer than a dozen municipalities to receive a full 100% match.   Leverett’s unusual good fortune in receiving the 100% match is due to its relatively early acceptance of the CPA, as well as its continuous application of the 3% surcharge.   Other municipalities have seen state matches of as little as 19%.
With a 3% CPA tax, the owner of a home valued at $100,000 would pay no additional tax as the first $100,000 of a property’s value is exempt from taxation pursuant the Town’s election.   A home valued at $150,000 is assessed an additional $33 yearly for the CPA surcharge.  A home valued at $250,000 is assessed an additional $98 yearly for the CPA surcharge, and a home valued at $300,000 is assessed an additional $131 yearly for the CPA surcharge.  

Total CPC revenues to date amount to $1.712 million, with one half of that sum coming from the state and one half from town tax collections.  Since 2002, Leverett voters have approved the expenditure of approximately $1.12 million for a total of 27 projects ranging in cost from $1,500 to $185,000.   Land has been preserved, school  playgrounds restored, gravestones cleaned and repaired, Town Hall painted and sided and windows restored, LCA building restored, the historic North Leverett Sawmill restored, Moores Corner School/Meetinghouse painted and restored, trails and bridges constructed, Affordable Housing Trust funded, invasive species removed and wetlands revived at the Library and the inlet channel at Leverett Pond restored.  Of the total $1.12 million spent, 38% has been on Open Space, 32% on Historic Preservation, 21% on Affordable Housing and 8% on Recreation.  Approximately $590,000 is available for new projects.

The Community Preservation Committee welcomes proposals for Community Preservation funding. The CPC does not initiate proposals, and relies upon residents and community groups to submit ideas for potential funding.  The deadline for submitting proposals this year for CPC funding is December 1, 2015. The application as well as instructions and further information on the CPA are available on the town website.   Any questions can be directed to Danielle Barshak, Chairperson, at 548-8139 or Daniellebarshak@verizon.net.

Submitted by Danielle Barshak, Chairperson of the Community Preservation Committee.
DIAPER DRIVE for FRANKLIN COUNTY – PLEASE HELP WITH YOUR DONATIONS!

Diapers????  Yes, diapers really matter.  We do food drives to help low income families and diapers are in the same list of basic needs along with toothpaste, toilet paper, soap and detergent, etc.  Families with young children often have to make tradeoffs when money is tight; e.g., skimping on the food budget, watering down detergent or delaying changing their baby’s diaper.  Diaper need impacts children’s health, parents’ stress levels, and their ability to send their child to childcare so they can work or go to school.  

CHANGING DIAPERS CHANGES LIVES

YOU CAN HELP:
· Make a financial contribution (we can buy diapers in sizes most needed):

(Online:  www.communityaction.us and click on “community partnerships”)
· Check payable to “Community Action” with “Diaper Drive” on the memo line

Mail to: Franklin Resource Network Diaper Task Force, Community Action, 393 Main St., Greenfield 01301

· Donate Diapers (sizes 2 – 5 most needed)

Drop off at the Leverett School, Greenfield Police Dept., Baystate lobby, or my house!

· Contact Judy Weinthaler at jweinthaler@gmail.com for more drop off sites and  information about how you can help;      548-9869; 24 Old Long Plain Road

THANK YOU!  Judy Weinthaler
News from your Fire Department


The Fire Department has responded to 62 emergencies this year.  One of the calls was a very tragic motor vehicle crash involving two motorcycles. Unfortunately one of the drivers lost his life.  Our thoughts are with the families who had to go through this event.  I would like to thank all the responders from Leverett Fire, Shutesbury Fire, Amherst Fire, and Life Flight who worked together during this very traumatic event. 

The department has two new Jr. Firefighters who have joined the department.  The Juniors will be learning skills to become Firefighters for the department on their 18th birthday. This program is not new to the department; it just started up again.  We are happy to welcome Maxwell Karlin and William Ingram to the department.

Now that good weather is upon us please remember the following:

1. No outside burning is allowed.  You can have a small cooking fire which has to be contained in a fire pit and please have water near-by and have the fire away from any structures;  

2. Take care when swimming;

3. If boating always wear a life vest; 

4. When out for a bike ride please use a helmet. 

Please have a SAFE summer season.

Sincerely, Chief Ingram
Library News, Summer 2015

Leverett Library, 75 Montague Rd.  548-9220   www.leverettlibrary.org
Library Hours 

*Tuesday 3-8 *Wednesday 10-3 (story hour at 10:30) *Thursday 3-8 *Saturday 10-3 

The Library is closed on Sundays from Memorial Day through Labor Day.

Special Closings:  Saturday July 4 

Upcoming Events:

Summer Reading:

On Wednesday June 17 join us after school from 1:30-2:30 pm for the Summer Reading Kick-off Party with Bob Hepner’s Magic Truck , food, and more! The theme for the summer is Every Hero has a Story. Participants read to earn heroic  prizes AND to raise money for  library books with support from the Friends. 

· Look for special story hour visits with local heroes from the police and fire departments and animal rescue workers. 

· On Friday July 10 at 6:30, join us for BIG HERO 6 on the big screen in the community room. 

· On August 18 Explore the solar system! The Boston Museum of Science team will visit us with their portable planetarium to take us on a tour of the night sky. NOTE: we will be in the LES gymnasium for this event. We will offer two sessions, but space is limited so please sign up early. Times TBD. 

· Stop in to make your own comic book duct tape wallet and other heroic crafts.

Summer Movies:

Friday June 19  Temple Grandin; the story of Temple Grandin, a woman who refused to let her autism limit her true potential. Adapted from Grandin's own writings, starring Claire Danes (103 min, PG).
Friday July 24  McFarland, USA;  the true against-all-odds story of the 1987 McFarland high school cross-country team, starring Kevin Costner (2015, 129 min. PG).

Friday August 21  71; a single night in the life of a young British soldier (Jack O'Connell) accidentally abandoned by his unit following a riot on the streets of Belfast in 1971 (2015, 100 min, R).

Fri. September 25  Divine Secrets of the Ya Ya Sisterhood; Sandra Bullock, Ashley Judd, Ellen Burstyn, James Garner, and Maggie Smith star in this Southern-fried comedy melodrama (116 min. PG-13).

Movies start at 7:30 pm unless otherwise noted. 

Music on the Patio Join us Thursdays at 7pm for great music from local artists:

July 9 Pas De Loup; July 16 Juggler Meadow String Band; July 23 Masala; July 30 Bruce Colgrove; August 6 The Bees Knee International Café Orchestra; August 13 The Same Old Blues; August 20 Austin and Elliott.

Spanish Conversation continues on Tuesdays from 4-5 pm; practice your fluency in a friendly environment. 

Also on Tuesdays, free Qigong classes from 5:15-6:15 pm. Please note: no Qigong classes June 9 and 16. 

Art Exhibits: 

Through June:  Road, Rail and Oxcart, acrylic paintings by Leverett artist Louise Minks;
July-Aug:  oil paintings influenced by the Abstract Expressionist movement by Leverett artist Paul Root.
Summer is a wonderful time to borrow our museum and state parks passes. Also, free “Weed and Read” Fitness Program: The perennial garden encircling the patio behind the library always needs weeding. Spend 10 minutes and feel good! Ask to use our bucket, digger, and trowel. 

Ashley Blais for the Library

Senior Stretch and Balance Class

Every Wednesday morning at 10:00 am at the Town Hall in Leverett you will find 8-10 ladies having a fun exercise class. This class has helped many stay mentally and physically fit. Everyone needs a social life and exercise to keep the body going. Here is the place for it. With this class we stretch every muscle that needs it and even some that we haven’t used for a while. We have discussions before the class and afterward too.  We swap ideas about cooking and what books are good and about what is new in the Town of Leverett or nearby towns. We all look forward to each Wednesday at 10:00 am.

Nancy Paglia is our teacher and she always reminds us that if we feel the exercise too much for us to take it easy and only do what we feel we can do without hurting ourselves.

Our classes are $6 each or $48 for 8 sessions. We have room for many more, not just female but would like to get a few males interested in this class. You do not have to be from Leverett.  We will be glad to have you come from any town and also any age.  Here are a few comments made by some who take the class:
Sandy Corcoran: “Since staring the ‘the Senior Stretch’ program and attending the once a week class, my balance has improved considerably and I have also learned the importance of good upright posture.”
Frankie Hankinson: “The Senior Stretch and Balance and Chair Yoga is the only form of exercise that I look forward to and continue on my own, other than walking. It is relaxing and gentle and has given me better posture despite dealing with Spinal Stenosis and other age-related factors.”
Judy Hobart: “Learning to breathe correctly may sound crazy to you but it is important to relax the entire body when you need to. If you have a situation making you nervous just do the breathing exercise and all of a sudden you just relax and things look and feel better.”
If you want more information call Judy at 548-9415 or come to the first free class Wednesday mornings at the Town Hall at 10:00 AM.
Judy Hobart for the Council on Aging

Community Events
Rattlesnake Gutter Trust, Annual Meeting

Sunday, June 14, 2015, 2:00 - 3:30 PM

Lakefront property of the Congregational Church, Putney Road.

Brief Annual Meeting with 2 mystery guests
invited by Julie Collier.

Reception following the meeting. Park by the Emerson Memorial Garden or near the Dixon House behind the Congregational Church. There will be a car to shuttle folks down the woods road on the Tom and Portia and Shelburne Weiskel Conservation Restriction to the shoreline.  We will have chairs and tables. In case of rain, the Annual Meeting and reception will be held in the Town Hall.

After the reception, if you want to join those of us planning to spend time on Leverett Pond, you can launch kayaks or canoes from the Boat Launch on Depot Road.

News and suggestions for responsible earth citizenship from the Leverett Energy Committee
NEWS:  Leverett voters at the May Town Meeting thoughtfully considered and then approved by a nearly unanimous vote to adopt a greener energy program from the Hampshire Council of Governments (HCOG) which will become (via an earlier Town Meeting vote) our official (but still optional) supplier of electricity. For those still confused about all the details we have left copies of an explanatory handout at the Library and the Town Hall. I waited until the last possible moment to submit our newsletter report hoping that HCOG would have the details (rates, etc.) to bring to all of you. It's understandable but not entirely fair to feel frustrated with these delays. Both globally and locally, we (the human race) are in an entirely novel and challenging situation requiring new thinking and many transforming decisions. We will provide more clarity as it comes to us. Meanwhile, read or re-read the handout and remember that adopting a green energy supply for your home is optional.  You are free to stay with Eversource (formerly WMECO) and its mandated 10% green energy or join a different plan. We continue to urge you to learn about other plans but not to get locked into their arrangements at this time. Of course you are free to ignore our advice--we're just a committee.

We are interested in what the energy committees in other Franklin County towns are up to and in inquiring what interest there may be in our town for similar efforts. For example, the Gill Energy Commission offers workshops for town residents that focus on practical ideas related to lowering carbon emissions and just generally living in a manner consistent with a livable planet. A winter workshop taught participants how to make their own energy-saving "winserts" (inserts in windows). A May workshop provided instructions about electrifying your bicycle. A workshop on raising chickens and goats for milk, eggs, and meat is scheduled for July 12. Another workshop on rainwater collection, rain barrel and diverter kit is scheduled for Saturday July 25 at the Four Winds School in Gill. These workshops are open to residents of all towns. Info is at (preferably) jmasucci@msn.com or (if necessary) 863-8694. 

SUGGESTIONS:  If you're not using (for growing some of your food, flowers, herbs; playing croquet, Frisbee, hide-and-seek; or otherwise frolicking) some part of your lawn, why not stop mowing it and create a butterfly garden? Even our government is legislating proposals for monarch butterfly (and pollinating bees) rescue and restoration. We have information on establishing such oases. Just ask. It's not complicated or particularly arduous. We should all be seeking ways to reduce the air- and noise contamination of mowing machines along with the greenhouse gases they send into the atmospheric commons. As always, you may contact us at (more reliably) 548-9737 or (for a while less reliably) pweiskel@post.harvard.edu.

Portia Williams Weiskel for the Energy Committee
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Transfer Station Stickers

Transfer station stickers will go on sale July 1. They are $25 for your household's first sticker and $3 for secondary or replacement stickers. Residents may purchase transfer station stickers at the Transfer Station or from the Town Treasurer's Office. 

PLEASE NOTE: Starting October first a $10 late fee will be assessed to residents purchasing stickers. Along with the additional cost, stickers will no longer be sold at the transfer station after October first, and any vehicle without a sticker displayed will be turned away at the gate. 

If you wish to purchase your sticker by mail, you may send a self-addressed stamped envelope along with the fee, and a completed copy of the form below to: Treasurer's Office, P.O. Box 300, Leverett, MA 01054.

Application for a Transfer Station Sticker
Full Name(s):________________________________________                                 License Plate(s):_________________

Address:_________________________________, Leverett, MA

Enclosed is the fee for:  1 Primary Sticker ($25) and ____Secondary Stickers ($3/ea)

-----------------------------------(-------------------------------------------------------------------(--------------------------------------------------

APPLICATION FOR A 2015 DOG LICENSE




Renewal ________ or New _______ license

Name of owner













Phone






Address























Name of dog














 Age







Breed















Color






Male ($10.00)


Neutered Male ($5.00)


Female ($10.00)


Spayed female  ($5.00)


I have enclosed the following:

· A check payable to Town of Leverett

·  Proof of rabies immunization

·  Proof of spaying (if  newly licensed)

·  A business-size self-addressed stamped envelope
Send to: Town Clerk, Box 300, Leverett 01054.  Documents will be returned with license.
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